  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 9, 2023
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, August 9, 2023, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 19, 2023, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering was recognized and gave the following report: 

1.Had to revise contract and give to Facility and Planning for them to approve so we can start on the back levee.  2. The Hebert levee should be ready to bid out to add mats to gulf side of levee by next week. 3. Tomorrow ends the 45 day lien period for the Cheniere Caminada Breakwater Project. 4.The additional breakwaters on the north side is waiting for funding. This will complete the breakwaters and renourish the ones that need them. 5. Working on a grant for the Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Rock Dike. This project is shovel ready and needs funding.6. Need to speak to Exxon to install culverts and flood gates by Cox and Exxon. 7. AMIS Group is still working on a bid package for the Orange Street Pump Station. 8. Need additional funding in the GIS Engineering Contract. A joint motion was made by the Commissioners to approve adding an additional $50,000.00 to the General Engineering Contract for GIS Engineering.
President Camardelle stated that he would like to thank Senator Pat Connick and Representative Joe Orgeron for our Capital Outlay money for our levee projects. He also thanked CPRA and Jefferson Parish Officials for helping with the Cheniere Caminada Breakwater Project. Jefferson Parish Councilman Templet and Edwards as well as Jefferson Parish Sheng will help Grand Isle when the needs arise. He also stated we are in hurricane season and to continue to pray for no storms in the Gulf of Mexico. Mr. Camardelle mentioned that in September he was invited to go lobby for more MESA money for the coastal states. 
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Joint motion by the commissioners of the levee district to approve all expenses with the commissioners going to Washington in September 2023 to go lobby for more MESA money.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:53 a.m.
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